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Item: AF: A-M

AUDIT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE
Wednesday, June 11, 2008

SUBJECT: RoOLL CALL AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR THE MAY 7, 2008
AUDIT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING. quorum numbers are
JArmand Grossman

5. Lalita Janke
5. Sherry Plymale
Eric Shaw



DRAFT MINUTES

AUDIT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING
Wednesday, May 7, 2008

(NOTE: The AFC Meeting was Rescheduled Due to Emergency University Closure on April 30, 2008)

AF: A-M. Roll Call and Approval of Minutes for the February 20, 2008 BOT Audit and Finance
Committee Meeting.

Ms. Blosser, Chair of the Audit and the
3oard of Trustees members also participated:

Adams, Mr. Armand Grossman, Mrs. Lalita Janke, Mrs. Sherry Plymale and Dr. Eric

Jniversity officials participated:

< T. Brogan, President; Dr. Kenneth A. Jessell, Vice President for Financial Affairs;
2y Barnett, Inspector General, Mr. Glenn Thomas; Dr. Charles Brown, Vice President
1t Affairs, and Mr. David Kian, General Counsel.

alled for comment or correction to the minutes of the February 20, 2008 BOT Audit
ymmittee meeting and with none forthcoming, a motion was made and seconded to
nutes without change. The motion passed unanimously.

oted for the record her ascendency to Chair of the Board of Trustees effective April
1 the complexities of year-end budget reductions and new fiscal year budget
n progress, she recommended that she remain Chair of the Audit and Finance
itil an appropriate election and committee member restructuring could be
nithout disruption in processes. Members of the Audit and Finance Committee
1imously with the recommendation.

hen noted that only information items are being presented to the Committee today.
' proposals would return to the Committee as action items at a later date. She then
da item AF: I-2 be moved forward for immediate presentation.



AF: 1-2. Proposal to Modify Fees for the Karen A. Slattery Education Research Center for
Child Development.

Mr. Thomas introduced this item noting the Karen A. Slattery Education Research Center for Child
Development (SERCCD) is a preschool serving approximately 100 children of FAU faculty and
staff, ages infant to five years. Background information was provided including its university
auxiliary status, accreditation status, and research and community service functionalities.
Particularly noteworthy are the accreditation by the National Association for the Education of
Young Children and the SERCCD



AF:. I-la. Review of Audits: Report No. FAU 07/08



made the appropriate modifications to access control procedures as recommended by the auditor.
Dr. Jessell went over the four components of the recommendations and discussed management’s
responses to each component.

No guestions or comments followed.
AF: 1-1d. Review of Audits: Report #2008-141, State of Florida Compliance and Internal

Controls Over Financial Reporting and Federal Awards In Accordance With OMB
Circular A-133 For the Fiscal Year Ended June 30, 2007.

Dr. Jessell advised members that this audit encompasses entities of the entire State of Florida, but
that the information provided to them relates only to Florida Atlantic University. He then noted
the one finding related to time-and-effort reporting. Management concurred with the finding and
is seeking a vendor to acquire appropriate reporting mTeA08IFde231%730Tde231%)/TT11Td6T11Tf(2d(conct



may have been increased to 15 percent. Dr. Jessell noted FAU stands at approximately 7.5
percent.

e Graduate enrollment status and process improvements. Members were informed of the 2-3
percent annual increase in these



This budget entity is technically an auxiliary function but is monitored independently to track
revenues and expenses for reporting purposes per this Board, the BOG and NCAA requirements.

These data match the projections provided at the March Athletics Workshop. Currently, summer
revenues are beginning to be received which will better balance total revenues to the expenditures
previously incurred. Monitoring continues on this budget and Athletics management has
committed to ensuring a balanced budget by June 30.

Discussion ensued on the budget impact of possible lower summer enrollment. Confirmation was
given that lower enrollment would impact this budget. Enrollment is currently below projected
levels but it is believed that budget projections will still be achieved.

Student Government-Student Activities. This budget is funded primarily through the Activity
and Service fee paid by students.

The Student Government Association remains a great steward of this budget. In consideration of
projected lower revenues, expenditures have been reduced to ensure appropriate levels of funding
are available to cover futures expenses associated with student recreation and wellness center
activities.

Concessions. This budget is funded from monies collected from vending machines. The budget is
on track to projections with cash balances available to cover the



Capital Improvement
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